
  
 
  
 
 
      

March 21, 2024 
James Warden, Director 
Office of Nuclear Energy,  
  Safety & Security Affairs, Room 3320 HST  
Bureau of International Security  
  & Nonproliferation  
U.S. Department of State  
2201 C Street, NW  
Washington, D.C. 20520  
 
Dear Mr. Warden: 

Enclosed is export application XB1366 dated February 27, 2024, accepted by the U.S. Nuclear 
Regulatory Commission, from Eckert & Ziegler Isotope Products. The application requests the 
export of four cobalt-57, each containing 0.000888 terabecquerels. The sources will be used to 
calibrate diagnostic medical equipment located in Pakistan. 

Before acting on this request, we appreciate your views on this application, in accordance with 
10 CFR 110.41, from the overall perspective of the Executive Branch, as to whether the 
requested export meets the applicable criteria in the Atomic Energy Act of 1954, as amended. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact the Licensing Officer, Andrea Jones at 
(Andrea.Jones2@nrc.gov) and copy Charlese Smith at (Charlese.Smith@nrc.gov).  

 
 
Sincerely, 

3/21/2024

X Peter J. Habighorst 
Peter Habighorst

Signed by: PETER HABIGHORST   
Peter Habighorst, Chief  
Export Controls and Nonproliferation Branch  
Office of International Programs  

 
cc w/enclosures: 
J. Warden, DOS   J. Semones, DHS/CBP B. Zack, DOE/NNSA   
P. Megahan, DOS   R. Bennett, DHS/CBP  J. Norles, DOE/NNSA   
S. Clagett, DOC   E. Sauls, DTRA  A. Ferkile, DOE/NNSA  
C. Listek, DOS   A. Lyman, DOE/NNSA A. Kessler, CIV/DTSA 
 
 


